



Sports Education Team Wenlock Way Offices Wenlock Way West Gorton, Manchester M12 5DH

3rd April 2023

Dear Parent/Guardian

Re: Primary School Swimming Programme

Your child will be attending swimming lessons at East Manchester Leisure Centre each Wednesday morning next half term in order to support them in meeting the expected standards in swimming which is set out in the National Curriculum Programme of Study for Physical Education as follows:

- Swim competently, confidently and proficiently over a distance of at least 25 metres
- Use a range of strokes effectively for example, front crawl, backstroke and breaststroke
- Perform safe self-rescue in different water-based situations

Your child will also benefit if they practise their swimming skills during the school holidays, at weekends or after school. Information about free swimming sessions can be found on this website, https://www.better.org.uk/manchester/free-swimming

All Manchester Swimming Teachers are professionally qualified and are trained National Pool Lifeguards. Standards are high due to continued professional development in all aspects of aquatic disciplines. The Safety of your child is of paramount importance.

Clothing requirements for School Swimming are as follows:

Girls:

One-piece swimming costume - no bikinis*

A swimming hat is required to be worn if the hair covers the eyes or airways

A towel

* Please note that in order for your child to benefit from the swimming lessons appropriate aquatic clothing must be worn. Should your children wish to wear items of clothing that cover up parts of the body, there are specific aquatic clothing designed for this purpose. Cotton leggings are detrimental to teaching and are a risk to health and safety. If you need anymore information then please do not hesitate to contact the number above.

Boys:

A pair of traditional swimming trunks.

No Bermuda or long shorts are allowed, as these can be dangerous. - for reasons of safety the swimwear should be sufficiently tight fitting to allow the freedom of body and limb movement without causing unsafe water resistance. In terms of the legislation that governs this we are guided by AfPE (Association for Physical Education) Safe Practice in Physical Education and Sport and the ASA (Amateur Swimming Association)

A swimming hat is required to be worn if hair covers the eyes or airways

A towel

It remains the policy of the School Swimming Programme that **jewellery** of any description should not be worn in the School Swimming lesson. It is important that **earrings** in particular are removed. If you wish for your child to have pierced ears please ensure that they are able to be removed.

Goggles are only permitted for medical reasons. Parents must produce a letter from either a Doctor or Optician to state that your child has a medical condition and is required to wear goggles in the school swimming lesson. Once again, this policy is in place for safety reasons and AfPE Safe Practice is the legislation that governs this.

The School Teacher and Swimming Teacher must be informed of any **medical conditions** that might affect your child during their Swimming lesson (It is imperative that any medication required on poolside should be clearly labeled and brought to the lesson).

The children will leave school at 10.50am and arrive back in time for lunch at 12.30pm . They will travel by coach

Yours faithfully,

S. Walker, Headteacher and Manchester School Swimming Programme